Minutes for CEPP Meeting 9/27/2017

Members Present: Xiaoshuo Hou (Special Guest, Chair of Curriculum Committee), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Nick Junkerman, Marta Brunner, Henry Jaffe, Janet Sorensen, Beau Breslin, Steve Ives, Cerri Banks, Sarah Coker.

Minutes approved.

Marta gave a brief update on volunteers for the sub-committees, as well as a handout showing distribution of volunteers among the subcommittees.  More faculty have signed up.

Beau reported on conversations that Erica, Marta, and Beau will be having with the Black faculty and staff group.  They have also communicated with CIGU.  They hope to initiate broader conversations with a wider range of faculty that might not be a part of the black faculty and staff group in order to help people understand what CEPP is working on in formulating the Black Studies Minor.  Erica and Marta will find a date and schedule a room for an Open Forum in late October.

Xiaoshuo Hou, Chair of Curriculum Committee, shared more information and points of discussion surrounding Curriculum Committee’s consideration of Certificate Programs.  Curriculum Committee has received proposals from MDocs as well as World Languages and Literatures.  During our discussion, we touched on the following questions:  What is a Certificate program?  Should Skidmore have certificate programs?  What would Skidmore’s certificate programs look like?  Would only programs that are not majors or minors be eligible for certificate proposals, or would departments with majors and minors be eligible?  After a thoughtful discussion, CEPP determined to invite Jordana Dym to a future meeting to explain MDoc’s proposal for a certificate program.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Marta shared a conversation she had recently with Sarah Goodwin regarding information literacy (IL), noting that IL is a priority for Academic Affairs assessment this year. We need to establish what information literacy really means, and to start a conversation among faculty about what we need and want.  Discussed the possibility of establishing a focus group.  CEPP will invite Sarah Goodwin to a CEPP meeting to discuss this topic more fully.

Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted, Janet Sorensen
